Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer July 9, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Max Mason, Bob Isgrigg, Talbotte Richardson, Gary Getrost, Marvin Powell, Mrs. Kessinger, Roy Kessinger, Mike Boaz, and Mike Whalen.

The minutes for the June meeting were read and approved. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

The Board discussed the need to slow down traffic in town.

The Board asked Gary Getrost to contact Steve Burnett to repair the bridge on Clark Street.

A meter was set for a woman on property she claimed belonged to her. It has now been determined the property belongs to someone else, and the owner wants the meter removed. The Board agreed the meter must be removed as the property owner requested.

Max Mason reported he checked on curfue ordinances and found there is a State curfue. The Board decided to enforce the State curfue rather than adopt our own ordinance.

Gary Getrost has been discussing the problem of a water line to the Fred Grauel property with the County.

Mike Boaz came to discuss problems at the lake. People going to the lake must now walk from the gate. The Board told Gary to get a "No Parking" sign for the gate.

Bob Isgrigg hasn't heard anything more from Edwardsville Water Company; but said the directive from Edwardsville is to go ahead and make the connection with Floyds Knobs Water Company.

Talbotte Richardson reported Donnie Perkins property looks like an autojunk yard. The Board asked Max to send a letter to Perkins.

There has been positive reaction to the dumpster provided by the Board for the use of Town residents. The board may provide it again next summer.

Roy Kessinger asked if the Board could get a stop light for the intersection of !lwy. 150 and Greenville-Georgetown Rd. This comes under State jurisdiction and the State will only put a light where two State highways intersect. Also, delivery trucks at the grocery are blocking the view of people trying to turn onto the highway from Greenville-Georgetown Rd. The Board instructed Talbotte to ask grocery owners to have trucks pull into the parking lot.

Mike Whalen asked if the cancelation letter on insurance had been received. He can provide coverage starting Sept. 1, but cannot quote a rate. The new company won't provide an unbrella policy but we can go to \$1,000,000.00 on liability.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine N. Miller
Elaine N. Miller
Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears President